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Club MeetingAnnouncement

NOVEMBER DIXIE JEWELS SWAP MEET
SAT., NOVEMBER 21, 2009,

9:30 until...
JAEMOR FARMS, ALTO, GEORGIA

Make plans to attend the November DJIC insulator swap meet hosted by Mike and
Tom Herron in Alto, Georgia. Jaemor Farms will be a great swap meet location!

November is a beautiful and exciting month in north Georgia. The show will be in a large
hall especially made for events like ours. 24 eight foot sales tables will be furnished, but
you may bring your own. Jaemor Farms is known for their apples, peaches, jellies and
homemade country furniture, among other things. They claim to have the best homemade
apple pie in the south! Whether you have sales stock or just want to browse, you need to
come and enjoy this fall experience. Barbeque, chips and drinks will be furnished for the
noon meal, but if you wish to bring another side or (especially) a dessert, it would be
greatly appreciated. Mark your calendar now and plan to attend our fall DJIC swap meet
to share a great insulator experience with your friends.

Sales tables are available and should be reserved before the swap meet.
Please call or e-mail Mike to let him know you are coming and if you will need a table.

Mike Herron
(706) 599-4705 (cell), (706) 297-0191 (home), hern@windstream.net.

ALMOST TIME FOR YOUR 2010 DIXIE JEWELS INSULATOR CLUB DUES! Your 2009 dues
expire Dec. 31! See page 5 for directions to renew, or attend the November swap and renew there.
GET THIS NEWSLETTER ELECTRONICALLY! E-mail Bill Haley at WGH@tnaqua.org with your e-
mail address to be put on our electronic mailing list. Save the Club the cost of postage, envelopes and paper!
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DIRECTIONS TO JAEMOR FARMS, ALTO, GEORGIA

The swap meet address is:
Jaemor Farm Market, 5340 Cornelia Hwy., Alto, GA 30510

From points North:
- Take I-75 South into Atlanta;
- From Atlanta, take I-85 North for 29 miles;
- Turn a slight left onto I-985 North / Lanier Parkway (exit 113) for 35 miles;
- I-985 automatically becomes 365 past Gainesville;
- Continue North to mile marker 35;
- Turn right onto Jaemor Farm Road (you will see the big red building on the right before
   you turn).

From points West:
- Take I-20 East into Atlanta and follow the directions above.

From points Southwest (Alabama):
- Take I-85 North into Atlanta and follow the directions above.

From points South, out of Florida:
- Take I-75 North into Atlanta and follow the directions above.

From points East and Northeast:
- Take I-85 South towards Atlanta;
- Take the GA 17 (exit 173), towards Toccoa.
- Continue to follow GA 17 North (DO NOT take the alternate route!) until it becomes
   South 365 / Tommie Irvin Parkway and follow this for 17 miles;
- Turn slight left onto Jaemor Farm Road. (You will see the big red top building on the left
   before you turn.)

If you get lost, call Mike Herron at (706) 599-4705
○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○

Photos from the August 2009 DJIC swap meet courtesy of Dudley Ellis
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FROM THE PRESIDENT....
      Fall weather has finally arrived in the southeast. With
the cooler temperatures, another great Dixie Jewels swap
meet can’t be far behind! I am really looking forward to
our November swap in Alto, Georgia. This will be our
first swap meet in that area and I’m sure it’ll be another
good one.
      Notice I say ANOTHER, because it is a proven fact
that all Dixie Jewels Insulator Club swaps are good ones,
and the word is getting around in the insulator collect-
ing world. The regular appearance at DJIC swaps of
collectors from other parts of the country is a testament
to the great assortment of insulators and the friendly,
laid-back atmosphere to be found at our swaps. Visitors
are always welcome.
      Our swaps meets have really grown in attendance
the past couple of years, and it is not unusual to see over
100 collectors at each one. What started years ago as
small backyard get-togethers with 8-10 people now more
closely resembles a full-blown insulator show....without
the fees, rules and regulations.
      If you have been wondering what a DJIC insulator
swap meet is like, of if you haven’t attended one in awhile,
give yourself a treat and show up in Alto, Georgia on
November 21. You will surely find something to add to
your collection.
      You might even consider setting up a sales table if
you have extra insulators you wish to sell. There is no
cost for a table, so give it a try! See page one for infor-
mation on reserving a sales table.
      From what Mike Herron has told me about Jaemor
Farms, it sounds like it is a wonderful facility. I under-
stand they have lots of jams and jellies, as well as other
good stuff for sale in their shop, so if there is any money
remaining after purchasing insulators you may wish to
do some Christmas shopping in their store.
      When I look back at the swap meet Gary and Eliza-
beth Tilson and Charles and Billie Hall hosted in Tellico
Plains in August, all I can say is WOW! Mr. Hall was very
kind to offer his wonderful facility, the Charles Hall
Telephone Museum, to DJIC for the swap meet. There
was plenty of room for sales tables in his newest build-
ing and we set an all-time attendance record, with well
over 130 people who came from seven different states. I
certainly went home with some new goodies to display
and I know many other folks found homes for new addi-
tions to their collections.  Elizabeth and her daughters
made sure our noon meal featured lots of delicious food
too. That’s another attraction of our swap meets. We al-
ways eat well!
      Our November swap will be held two weeks after
the Mid-Ohio show in Springfield, Ohio. Many of our
members will be going to that show, as it is widely re-
garded as one of the very best in the country. I plan to

have a sales table at Springfield and I know several
other DJIC members will as well. If there is any way
you can make it, you will be dazzled with the sheer
volume of insulators and insulator collectors. We will
all have some good Mid-Ohio stories to share in Alto.
      Looking a bit further into the future, Jackie Shaver
has volunteered to host the February 20, 2010 swap in
L.A. (Lower Alabama) at his home in Ozark. He’s work-
ing hard to get his “insulator house” finished before
we arrive for the swap! His home features a wrap-
around porch, so there should be ample space to set up
sales tables. An insulator trip to South Alabama is a
great way to beat the winter blues.
      Even further ahead, our May 2010 swap meet will
be hosted by Cal and Barbara Baker and Fred and Becky
Pittman in Mountain Home, North Carolina. We’ve had
several swaps at the volunteer fire department build-
ing in Mountain Home and it is a favorite of club mem-
bers. It isn’t too early to mark both the February and
May dates in your 2010 calendar so you won’t miss a
single DJIC swap meet in the coming year.
      Anyone out there who wishes to step up and host a
swap in August 2010? Be sure to let me know if you’d
like to be our host next August. Our swap meets are
always held quarterly on the third Saturday in Febru-
ary, May, August and November.
      Our club is still looking for someone with the ex-
pertise to manage the DJIC  website on ICON and bring
it up to date. So far nobody has stepped up who can
help with this project. Please get in touch with me if
you would like to give this a try.
      Speaking of ICON (Insulator Collectors on the
Net), our club voted a few years back to help support
this insulator website with an annual donation. We re-
cently sent them a check for $50. ICON is an invalu-
able resource for the collecting community, and often
a person’s first connection to insulators and the hobby
of insulator collecting. I’m glad we support it.
      Don’t forget that Dixie Jewels Insulator Club dues
run from January 1 to December 31. It is time to think
about renewing for 2010. An easy way to do this is at
the swap meet in Alto on November 21. If for some
reason you can’t make the swap, see page 5 for infor-
mation about renewing your membership.
      I’m always looking for feedback on ways we can
improve our club. If you have any suggestions please
feel free to contact me at (423) 756-4106 (H) or (423)
326-9248 (cell), or you can e-mail me at
WGH@tnaqua.org.
      See you soon in Alto, Georgia!

Bill Haley
DJIC President
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DIXIE JEWELS INSULATOR CLUB 3RD QUARTER MEETING MINUTES
AUGUST 15, 2009, TELLICO PLAINS, TN

HOSTED BY GARY & ELIZABETH TILSON AND CHARLES & BILLIE HALL

      Bill Haley welcomed everyone and offered a prayer before the noon meal. A fabulous meal was enjoyed by all,
thanks to the efforts of Gary and Elizabeth Tilson and their daughters. Bill introduced Mr. Hall and thanked him for
hosting the swap meet along with the Tilsons. Mr. Hall has built a very nice museum of telephones, telephone
equipment, insulators and all kind of related equipment. Mr. Hall thanked Gary for all of his hard work.
      Cal Baker gave a treasurer’s report with a balance of $2777.62.
      The next several meetings have been scheduled and were discussed. The November meeting will be in Alto,
Georgia and will be hosted by Tom and Mike Herron at the Jaemor Farms.
      The February 2010 meeting will be in Ozark, Alabama and will be hosted by Jackie Shaver. Next May’s
meeting will be in Mountain Home, North Carolina and will be hosted by Becky and Fred Pittman and Cal and
Barbara Baker.
      Bill talked about ICON (Insulator Collectors on the Net), with many DJIC collectors as subscribers. The DJIC
website needs to be updated and a volunteer is needed for that job. Bill noted that it had not been updated since
2002.
      A short report was made about the recent national NIA meeting in Coralville, Iowa by Dave Justice. It was
noted that attendance was down but a number of attendees were from DJIC. Next year’s national meeting will be
in Boxborough, MA.

Those in attendance at this meeting were:
Dave deShay Hall County, GA Greg Fields Hall County, GA
Bill Wiemer Ft. Lauderdale, FL Dave & Dillon Justice Lake Placid, FL
John Henderson Hixson, TN Bill Haley Chattanooga, TN
Dudley & Sandy Ellis Stockbridge, GA Mike Green Mableton, GA
Gary & Elizabeth Tilson Madisonville, TN Roy Hale & friend Greenville, AL
Ken Roberts Huntsville, AL Charles & Billie Hall Tellico Plains, TN
Ray, Sarah & R.J. Harris Kennesaw, GA Cal Baker Hendersonville, NC
Jackie Shaver Ozark, AL Keith Roloson Cumming, GA
Howard & Cindy Hackelberg Clarksville, TN John & Shirley Lewis Cantonment, FL
Casey Herron Martin, GA Jim Colburn Greenacres, FL
Mike, Tom & Eli Herron Toccoa, GA Dave Kingston Ft. Lauderdale, FL
Kerry & Carolyn Lavendoski Tamassee, SC Ben Haralson, Jr. Tellico Plains, TN
Dave & Geny Collins Eatonton, GA Mark Haley Knoxville, TN
Ed & Zandra Overstreet Walhalla, SC Christopher Cross Kingsport, TN
Dave & Faye Wexler Kingsport, TN Jim Moore Tellico Plains, TN
Stewart Wilkey Marietta, SC Larry & Sue Wofford Phenix City, AL
Charles & Martha Yonce Franklin, NC Seth & Kim Pittman Tellico Plains, TN
Jim & Patti Kraft Hendersonville, NC Steve Gellinger Maryville, TN
Darl and Brenda Mayle Cleveland, TN Keith Holder Florence, AL
Bill, Juanita & Cheyenne Ewing Nortonville, KY Harry Williams Florence, AL
Roger & Pat Shay Blairsville, GA Howard Choate Madisonville, TN
Keith & Jackie Holder Killen, AL Danny & Sarah Fagg Riceville, TN
Dennis & Mary Caldwell Englewood, TN Kathy Lee

Stephen, Robi, Kayla, Madison Ruppel    Loudon, TN Kent & Pam Mathews Powell, TN
Gary & Ruthe Short Ashland City, TN Jim Johnson Oak Ridge, TN
Larry & Jeff Kraemer Anderson, SC Bill Johnson Oak Ridge, TN
Joe Riels Seminary, MS Janet Gilson Louisville, TN
Mary Thompson Martin, GA Louisa Kirkland Tellico Plains, TN

      - (Continued - more attendees on page 5)
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DJIC Attendees List, August, continued from page 4:

Steve & Jana Roberts Madison, TN Sharron & Emma Thompson Tellico Plains, TN
Ed Brown Hayesville, NC Elissa & Angie Lane Knoxville, TN
Graham, Jacque & Grant Barnes Florida Paul & Betty Deriso Orange Park, FL
Craig Myers Greenville, SC Cal & Barbara Baker Hendersonville, NC
Ben & Sabine Kelley Winston, GA Fred & Becky Pittman Mountain Home, NC
Peggy Wall Niota, TN Jacob Kirkland Tellico Plains, TN
Eula McDaniel Madisonville, TN Joe Kirkland Tellico Plains, TN
Jake Moore Madisonville, TN Jim & Doris Potter Loudon, TN
Amos & Odesse Atkins Madisonville, TN Beulah Stormer Knoxville, TN
Jimmie Lee Giovannini Tellico Plains, TN Daryl Massingale Tellico Plains, TN
Zac Lane Knoxville, TN Emily Keefer Knoxville, TN
Glen & Arlene Best Tellico Plains, TN Ernest & Glenda Pierce East Ridge, TN
Jane, Carriejean & McKenzie LaRue   Rockwood, TN Lewis Jones
Sammy & Tara Stephens & children   Maryville, TN Sean McAusland Asheville, NC

                                                                   Respectfully submitted, John Henderson, Secretary

MEMBERSHIP IN THE DIXIE JEWELS INSULATOR CLUB

A membership in the Dixie Jewels Insulator Club runs from January 1 to December 31.
Dues are $10 annually, and they are due on January 1st of each year. Please mail a
check or money order made out to our Treasurer, Cal Baker. The mailing address is Cal
Baker, 230 Carriage Summit Way, Hendersonville, NC 28791. If you are not sure
whether you’ve paid your dues for the year, you can e-mail him at calb@bellsouth.net
or you may phone him at (828) 697-9410 to find out if you are current.

IMPORTANT: If your e-mail address, mailing address or phone number should
change, please contact Treasurer Cal Baker and Bill Haley to furnish the new
information. Bill’s e-mail is WGH@tnaqua.org. You will NOT get a newsletter elec-
tronically if you have not furnished a current e-mail address.

Photos by Dudley Ellis

August 2009 Swap Meet,
Tellico Plains, TN: Whether
you come to visit with old
friends or to make new ones,
Dixie Jewels swap meets
are fun! In the first photo,
from the left, John Lewis,
Howard Hackelberg, John
Henderson and Keith
Roloson check out the sales
tables. The second photo
gives you an idea of the
crowd and the selection of
insulators at this swap meet.
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Photos from the August Swap Meet in Tellico Plains, TN

A photo of Dudley Ellis’ tables before everyone else arrived. Bill Haley and Jim Colburn.

All ages welcome! Jacque Barnes, her grandson and Shirley
Lewis visit behind John and Shirley’s sales table.

Talking about the telephone business: Graham Barnes, re-
tired telephone lineman, swaps stories with Charles Hall, re-
tired telephone company owner, and his wife Billie. Mr. Hall
and his wife were hosts for this swap meet.

Some of the folks in the background are checking out Tom
Herron’s “buy of a lifetime”. A few weeks earlier at a flea
market he purchased four E.C. & M. Co. insulators from Cali-
fornia, complete with original side pins, tie wires and
backplates, for which he paid the princely sum of $40. He
has since been offered thousands for the best one. Also,
notice the museum’s impressive “insulator wall” behind them.

Looks like John Henderson made a sale! There is something at
our swap meets for everyone.

All photos by Dudley Ellis
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DIXIE JEWELS INSULATOR CLUB MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY
A.W. & Susan Anthony
755 Hwy. 46 West
Lyons, GA 30436
(912) 578-3815
Anthony@pineland.net

Calvin & Barbara Baker
230 Carriage Summit Way
Hendersonville, NC 28791
(828) 697-9410
calb@bellsouth.net

Graham & Jacque Barnes
3557 Nicklaus Dr.
Titusville, FL  32780
(321) 480-1800
bluebellwt@aol.com

Bettye Bozza
9012 Lakeland Drive
Chattanooga, TN 37416
(423) 344-8010

Keith & Donna Brooking
3408 Cherry Lane
Bay City, TX  77414
(979) 245-2558
keithbrooking@sbcglobal.net

Edward W. Brown
292 Mule Jump Drive
Hayesville, NC 28904
(828) 389-1205
edbrown@kb1mz.mv.com

Jim Colburn
3750 Ramblewood Circle
Greenacres, FL  33467-1534
(561) 967-0069
lrisaver@bellsouth.net

David & Geny Collins
147 Rock Springs Rd.
Eatonton, GA  31024-5212
(706) 484-1061
Dpc1@bellsouth.net

Gene Condon
1916 Sam Rittenberg Blvd., Apt. 1209
Charleston, SC  29407-4880
(843) 763-2708

Larry, Maureen & L.J. Craft
403 Woodville Hwy.
Crawfordville, FL 32327
(850) 421-6907
Lcraft@worldnet.att.net

John Craig
1311 4th St. West
Palmetto, FL 34221
(941) 722-2482
vancraig@sprynet.com

Paul Deriso, Jr.
1671 Highland View Court
Orange Park, FL  32003
(904) 215-0142
Derpaul@aol.com

Stephen Drake
195 Rockbridge Rd.
Mills River, NC  28759
(828) 551-6970
Stephend13@hotmail.com

Jeff Edgerton
7717 Elvia Drive
Jacksonville, FL  32211
(904) 744-5066
edgert99@aol.com

Dudley & Sandra Ellis
131 Plantation Way
Stockbridge, GA  30281
(770) 957-9928
pony102@bellsouth.net

Steve Forrest
10710 Old Rutledge Pike
Blaine, TN 37709-9011
(865) 933-7979
c636@verizon.net

Benjamin & Barbara Gee
7725 Old Edwards Mill Rd.
Hopkinsville, KY  42240-8949
(270) 475-4285
bjgee@jesco-electric.com

John & Diane Glover
3780 Sweetbriar Circle
Lithia Springs, GA 30122
(770) 941-7825

Michael Green
626 Nicka Jack Road
Mableton, GA 30126
(770) 739-4551
Jadepurple145@hotmail.com

Steve Gruber
917 South Katie Ave.
Avon Park, FL  33825
(863) 453-8776
s.j.gruber@tnni.net

Roy Hale
P.O. Box 331
Greenville, AL 36037
(334) 382-7463
rdhale@southernco.com

Mark Haley
305 Tracer Lane
Knoxville, TN 37924
(865) 523-8810
mmhaley@comcast.net

Bill Haley
215 McFarland Ave.
Chattanooga, TN 37405
(423) 756-4106
wgh@tnaqua.org

Charles Hall
229 Cherohala Skyway
P.O. Box 89
Tellico Plains, TN 37385
(423) 253-8000, (423) 253-2111

Ray, Sara & R.J. Harris
4145 Cripple Creek Way
Kennesaw, GA  30144
(770) 924-8913
ray.harris@kraft.com
raysararj@bellsouth.net

Steve & Carrie Hechler
138 Lamar County Line Rd.
Griffin, GA  30224
(770) 227-3332
Scjcfun@bellsouth.net

John Henderson
7323 Fairington Circle
Hixson, TN  37343-2416
(423) 842-3568
rjhshrike@comcast.net
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DJIC Membership Directory, Page 2

Mike Herron
9 Outback Road
Toccoa, GA 30577
(706) 297-0191
hern@windstream.net

Percy Hill
2018 Britt Simmons Rd.
Magnolia, MS  39652
(601) 783-6583
Percyohill@intergate.com

Ed Holland
6913 Knotty Pine Drive
Chapel Hill, NC  27517
(919) 489-9809
edholland@hotmail.com

Glen House
Route 4, Box 172
Gordo, AL  35466

Kevin & Cheryl Jacobson
1102 West Aster Drive
Phoenix, AZ  85029-2808
(602) 564-0815
Kwjacob@quest.net

Larry Jacobson
P.O. Box 876789
Wasilla, AK  99687
(907) 746-0441
purpledebbie@hotmail.com

Alice Ann Jones
22108 Jones Lane
Moss Point, MS  39562
(228) 588-6286
gmaaj@bellsouth.net

Ben & Sabine Kelley
9565 Grande Drive
Winston, GA 30187
(770) 947-1649
Ben.kelley@coxinc.com

Dave Kingston
5433 NE 1st Avenue
Fort Lauderdale, FL  33334-1629
(954) 493-8199
W3fht@bellsouth.net

Skeeter & Vicky Langford
12422 Julie Coolie Court
Jacksonville, FL 32225
(904) 620-8265
kansadot@bellsouth.net

Kerry & Carolyn Lavendoski
323 Jumping Branch Rd.
Tamassee, SC  29686
(864) 944-9029
kerilyncottage323@earthlink.net

John & Shirley Lewis
365 Petty Drive
Cantonment, FL  32533-0365
(850) 968-5212

Steve & Shirley Millette
27 Lake Say-Hi Drive
Tifton, GA 31794
(229) 388-8472
stevemillette@gmail.com

James Mixon
1333 Old Kimbell Trail
Aiken, SC  29805
(803) 642-5982

Craig Myers
P.O. Box 6742
Greenville, SC  29606
(864) 616-6585
Eastern727@charter.net

JoAnn Overstreet
495 Amberidge Trail NW
Atlanta, GA  30328-2806
(404) 252-9553
Joove@bellsouth.net

Ed & Zandra Overstreet
1120 Del Cove Way
Greensboro, GA 30642
(706) 453-0438
ekofour@att.net

Fred & Becky Pittman
P.O. Box 665
Mountain Home, NC 28758-0665
(828) 692-6236
Trailat@mindspring.com

Joe & Pamela Riels
240 Hwy. 598
Seminary, MS  39479
(601) 722-4139
crossarm@gmail.com

Ken & Lesa Roberts
1304 Huntsville Hills Rd.
Huntsville, AL 35802
(256) 880-1460
Kroberts@apprser.com

Stephen & Jana Roberts
2404 Mansker Drive
Madison, TN  37115
(615) 859-4391
Steve_roberts@comcast.net

Alan & Jill Rodgers
2864 Almeda Del Norte
Eustis, FL  32726
(352) 383-4486

Keith Roloson
6220 Carriage Court
Cumming, GA 30040
(678) 492-6025
Kroloson@springmail.com

Fred Schmidt
505 Blue Heron Drive
Panama City, FL  32404-2801
(850) 874-2837
Fschm1017@aol.com

Jackie Shaver
806 Deer Path Farms Road
Ozark, AL  36360-9316
(334) 733-0104

Roger & Pat Shay
8 Lazy Pines Lane
Blairsville, GA 30512
(706) 745-0557
raspberryrose@windstream.net

Gary Short
1789 Mt. Zion Road
Ashland City, TN  37015
(615) 746-3453
grshortnsweet@charter.com

Sally Smith
1674 Allandale Drive
Nolensville, TN 37135
(615) 793-0717
Blosko2@aol.com

Rick Soller
4086 Blackstone Ave.
Gurnee, IL 60031-3007
(874) 782-8602
Com574@clcillinois.edu

William & Clemos Tanzini
1510 State Rt. 86
Saranac Lake, NY 12983
(518) 891-6156
wcsam@adelphia.net

Gary & Elizabeth Tilson
342 Cedar Lane Rd.
Madisonville, TN 37354
(423) 442-3775
gtilson@bellsouth.net

Dave Wexler
251 Short Lane
Kingsport, TN 37663
(423) 239-6918
Owsla1@embarqmail.com

Stewart Wilkey
177 Long Shoals Rd.
Marietta, SC 29661
(864) 836-6250

Doug & Donna Williams
131 Pine Lake Circle SW
Ocean Isle, NC  28469-0131
(910) 579-9965
Dwilli69@atmc.net

Alan Wright
P.O. Box 265
Huntsville, AL 35804
(256) 527-9978
acwright@comcast.net

Th. Allen Vaughan
1368 Diamond Ave.
Atlanta, GA 30316
(404) 627-0449
thvaughan@bellsouth.net


